FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
February 26, 2007
Members Present:


Larry Booth



Cathy Jeffrey

Steve Burnett



Kay Kemp

Kevin Demmitt


Gary May

Tom Eddins 



George Nakos (sub Judith Ogden)

William Hong



Russ Porter

Michelle Furlong


Melanie Poudevigne

Deborah Gritzmacher


Sherry Richardson (sub John Burningham)

Thomas Harden


Margaret Thompson (sub Michael Dies)

Ron Jackson



Byron Jeff
Non-Members Present:

Thomas Eaves
Members Not Present:


Rosemary Fischer
The meeting was called to order at 12:35 by Ron Jackson, Chair.
1)  Approval of Minutes:

Approval of the Minutes January 22, 2007 Faculty Council Minutes were approved.  Motion made, seconded and passed.  February 12, 2007 Minutes was deferred to the next meeting on March 12, 2007.  

REPORTS
2)  President’s Report

President Harden noted the following:

a) the Campus Review is an excellent source of CSU news information for the Faculty ;

b) stated ABA group was on campus 2/26 and 2/27 reviewing the paralegal program for approval;

c)  asked Council input on naming buildings and interior spaces (i.e. a faculty named building), then discussed what process to use, etc.  Dr. Harden asked the Chairman to appoint a small group to begin the procedure.
d)  Clayton State Opera presented “going for Baroque” this past weekend, February 23 and 24, at Spivey was a very well done and excellent program. 

3)  Provost Report

Dr. Hoffman reported that two ICAP awards had been made to CSU.  Continuing Education received two years of funding to collaborate with Delta University for their employees with their degree completion program and Logistics Supply Chain Management ICCAP was awarded.  CSU is awaiting word on the nursing award.
Dr. Hoffman gave a synopsis of the report on GPC/CSU articulation program recently formulated.  GPC courses will be paid at GPC tuition.  CSU will receive fees on English and Math courses.

May 12th graduation  announcement has been made in Lakerlines.
4)  Old Business
Dr. Eaves advised SACS will be visiting campus April 11, 12 and 13 studying the masters programs offered.
Student evaluations – Dr. Eaves said he has met with Tom Marshall who is working on a program allowing students to easily complete the surveys on Banner allowing early access to grades.
Class Scheduling – Dr. Eaves has not met with committee.  At RACA meeting, he and Dr. Harden learned that calendar start/stop dates are being changed which affects any process at this point.  The System Office has stated a desire to have a two year schedule provided in advance from all schools.  He is meeting with department chairs next week. 
5)  New Business
CAPC Report – Judith Ogden recapped the CAPC proposals from the February 19th meeting as noted in the email of February 19th sent to Council.

7)  Announcements

Council was advised that Steve Stephens has been sent a letter of congratulations on the excellent work he did producing the Laker Connection Publication.

The meeting was adjourned by Chair Ron Jackson at 1:30pm.  The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting is March 12, 2007 at 12:30pm in UC 260.
Submitted by:

DiAnna Alsip
